Soccer Players,

It has been a long and wonderful year, but the summer is quickly approaching.  I hope that your break will be restful, enjoyable, and memorable.  With the World Cup around the corner, it will be an exciting time to play and watch some tremendous soccer.  With that in mind, I want to share some thoughts about the upcoming season, your summer workouts, and how to prepare for the fall.  

· A Summer Workout Schedule has been attached.  Mr. Agustin will run training sessions on Mondays, Wednesdays, and Fridays during July and August.  If you cannot make it to any of these trainings, it is expected that you will do something similar on your own.  You can contact Mr. Agustin directly at 301-938-5672 or at paul.agustin@gmail.com.  

· A Personal Fitness Log has also been attached.  Fill this out every time you exercise (even when you work out with Mr. Agustin).  You will submit this to the coaching staff on the first day of tryouts.  The amount of work you do on your own will tell us how committed you are to fitness and improving yourself. 

· We are recommending two different summer camps.  The first is an overnight camp called The Czech Way.  This is a fantastic opportunity to learn from some of the best coaches in the world.  It’s July 21-26 at St. Mary’s College of Maryland.  The other is a local camp in Bowie from August 7-11.  This camp will begin just before tryouts and will be a very good way to prepare for the upcoming season. 
· You must have a physical completed prior to the first day of tryouts.  If you are not at the tryouts, you will not be considered for the team.  No exceptions.  

· On the first day of tryouts (August 10), your physical fitness will be thoroughly assessed.  This will include a timed 2 mile run, a full field sprint, and other measures such as sit-ups and push-ups.  Stay active all summer long!!  

· Varsity players must be physically fit, mentally strong, and positive.  Playing Varsity in the past does not secure you a spot for next year’s team.  Use the summer wisely.  Run, swim, and, above all, play lots and lots of soccer.  Call up your friends; get a pick-up game going; join a summer league.  While it’s better to play in small or large sided games, regularly doing the individualized soccer workout will improve your touch, timing, and ball control.  

· There will be a meeting for all parents on August 9th at 7PM.  While it’s not required, parental involvement is very important to team success.  We will discuss season goals, coaching philosophy, and answer any question you may have.  
Remember, the best way to improve your game is by playing lots of soccer.  Feel free to contact me at any time over the summer if you have any questions or concerns.  
Keep kicking! 

Mr. Kelly Puzio

Bishop McNamara Varsity Soccer
kgpuzio@yahoo.com
202-468-5501
